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Editorial

Cuomo must follow through on veto threat

New redistricting plan deserves Gov. Cuomo's veto

January 29, 2012

Gov. Andrew Cuomo isn’t saying much about the state Legislature’s new redistricting plan. But one of his few words on the topic so far stands out: Veto.

That should be good enough for New Yorkers, particularly the vast majority of citizens who voted Cuomo into office on a platform that included his vow to only support an independent redistricting commission.

The Legislature’s proposed boundaries do more to keep Republicans in control of the Senate and Democrats dominant in the Assembly than existing district lines.

Just 13 of 63 proposed Senate districts have population deviations of no more than 3 percent. The last time district lines were drawn a decade ago, 43 districts met the 3 percent deviation, according to the New York Public Interest Research Group.

Granted, the plan would establish three predominately Asian-American Assembly districts downstate for the first time. And while it also creates the Senate’s first majority Asian district downstate, it carves up the city of Rochester, where most of this region’s people of color live, into three Senate districts. Assemblyman David Gantt, dean of the region’s delegation to Albany, is already talking about a lawsuit.

And good government groups like the League of Women Voters are dismissing the plan as another gerrymandered set of maps designed to protect incumbents. No one should forget, too, that state legislators reneged on their 2010 pledge to support independent redistricting.

State lawmakers are again up to no good.

Cuomo must follow through on his veto threat.
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